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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 5, 2015

CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  

Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers, reporter for the Hanover Evening Sun, is recording the meeting.

Stephanie A. Egger asked that cell phones be put in the silent/vibrate mode.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if the Supervisors had reviewed the minutes from the 12/1/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.  Response was affirmative.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.   Motion carried.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that these comments should address agenda items.  Stephanie A. Egger asked if there were any comments.

David "Scotty" Bolton, VP & Legislative Committee Chair, Adams County Boroughs Association asked to be heard in regards to requested support from Hamilton Township to petition the Representatives and Senators from our district to the PA State and US Congress to support the passage of legislation to end the prohibition unduly imposed on the promotion, cultivation and marketing of Industrial Hemp and its applications within the borders of the state of Pennsylvania and the United States of America.  Mr. Bolton began this campaign in mid-November. Mr. Bolton gave a brief history of hemp, its uses and comparison to cannabis.  Mr. Bolton stated that he had a lot of support across the state to introduce this Bill #50.  Mr. Bolton stated that hemp cultivation is good for the soil as it pulls toxins; this is an aid to watershed areas – he referred to the Chesapeake Bay Project.  After some Q&A from the residents and the Board, the Chairman thanked him for attending.

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  SPCA Collection:    Stephanie A. Egger stated that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Township continues to collect glossy paper magazines, the glossy newspaper inserts, etc. for Ronald McDonalds House. 

3.  Resolution #2014-67:  The Chairman stated that this resolution is in support of David Bolton’s request for Hamilton Township to petition the Representatives and Senators from our district to the PA State and US Congress to support the passage of legislation to end the prohibition unduly imposed on the promotion, cultivation and marketing of Industrial Hemp and its applications within the borders of the state of Pennsylvania and the United States of America.  After further discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this resolution in support of hemp cultivation.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
4.  Commuter Services of PA:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received an email asking the Township to support / promote this Commuter Services Program through our web-site, or display in the lobby.  This is a non-profit commuter service providing options for getting to and from work.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to support this service.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion carried.

5.  Release of LOC for AWI Wholesalers:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that at the 12/1/2014 Board meeting this request was tabled.  Action needs to be taken to address this request received from AWI Wholesalers, Nell’s Shurfine Market, to release their Letter of Credit (LOC).  Chad Clabaugh informed the Board that to date no as-built has been received.  Chad Clabaugh stated that the dedication of Primrose Lane has not been settled.  Since this property was just sold, Ron L. Weidner feels that the new owners should be responsible.  Chad Clabaugh has spoken to them, but they could not provide the answers he needed.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to table this decision until we receive the proper information.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.   Chad Clabaugh will get the necessary information to Ronald Tomasko, Attorney so he can send them a follow-up letter.
6.  East Berlin Dollar General:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to respond to a request from East Berlin Dollar General for the release of the submitted Letter of Credit.  This matter was tabled at our December board meeting.  Chad Clabaugh’s letter of 10/29/2014 stated that we could release all but a small portion of the LOC.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that their account is now paid up to date.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to release the LOC.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police:  Stephanie A. Egger read the statistics for service in Hamilton Twp for December 2014. 

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11: Stephanie A. Egger read the statistics for service in Hamilton Township for November & December 2014.  Also submitted is the yearly report for 2014.

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Stephanie A. Egger read the statistics for service in Hamilton Township for December 2014.  Also submitted is the yearly report for 2014.

4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger read the statistics for service in Hamilton Township for December 2014.  Also submitted is the yearly report for 2014.

5.  Comcast:  The Chairman stated that we received notice from Comcast of channel changes:  On January 13, 2015, Nicktoons, Nick Jr., and Nick 2 will no longer be available on the Family Tier of service.  These will switch to the Digital Preferred Tier.  In the next few weeks, Comcast will be adding Jewelry TV programming to channel 29 on the Limited Basic level.  Both of these notices are on the bulletin board.

6. MOU w/Paradise Township:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve an agreement between Hamilton Township and Paradise Township to jointly engage the services of C S Davidson for the purpose of inspection and evaluation of two bridges located within the municipalities.  This MOU confirms that Hamilton Township and Paradise Township agree to a 50/50 split of the fees. Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the MOU and enter into this joint agreement.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion carried.

7.  PIRMA Intergovernmental Contract:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve and sign the PA Intergovernmental Risk Mgmt Association Contract to continue the Township’s membership in this association.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve and sign the agreement.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion carried.

8.  York Health Foundation:  The Chairman stated that action needs to be taken to approve the use of the Township Building for the Double Creek (bike) Tour.  The event will take place on June 20, 2015 from 7:00 am to 2:00 pm.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the building use by Double Creek.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

9.  Smith, Elliott, Kearns & Co. (SEK):  The Chairman stated that action needs to be taken to approve the audit cost and sign the agreement with Smith, Elliott, Kearns & Co. (aka: SEK).   Cost of the 2014 audit is $7,000.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this agreement.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

10.  Deputy Tax Collector:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that approval is needed for the appointment of Lisa Kaiser as Deputy Tax Collector.  She will serve in the event that our current Tax Collector, Joyce Hamm, can not serve. Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this appointment.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.
11.  PSATS April Conference:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve the attendance of Timothy D. Beard III, Ron L. Weidner, Stephanie A. Egger and Deborah A. Brogan at the PSATS 2015 Conference.   Approval is needed for lodging for Stephanie A. Egger and Deborah A. Brogan from April 19th to April 22nd.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve attendance and lodging.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
12.  Ordinance #2015-131:  The Chairman stated that action needs to be taken to approve Ordinance #2015-131 authorizing the participation of Hamilton Township in the PA Townships Health Insurance Cooperative Trust.  This was formerly known as “Board of Trustees Fund.”  The Ordinance has been reviewed by our Solicitor and advertised.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the Resolution.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

13.  Ordinance #2015-132:  The Chairman stated that action needs to be taken to approve Ordinance #2015-132 authorizing the participation of Hamilton Township in the PA Municipalities Pension Trust.  The Declaration and Agreement of Trust for the Trust has been comprehensively updated, amended and restated effective October 15, 2014.  The Ordinance has been reviewed by our Solicitor and advertised.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this Resolution.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

14.  Ordinance #2015-133:  The Chairman stated that action needs to be taken to approve Ordinance #2015-133 authorizing the participation of Hamilton Township in the PSATS Unemployment Compensation Group Trust.   The Declaration and Agreement of Trust for the Trust has been comprehensively updated, amended and restated effective July 16, 2014.   The Ordinance has been reviewed by our Solicitor and advertised.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this Resolution.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

15.  The Board of Supervisors would like to extend their thanks to Senator Rich Alloway for the gift of a new American Flag.

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:   

1.  Denis & Kelly Shade:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve the Stormwater Mgmt Plan for Denis & Kelly Shade at 237 Old Mill Road, New Oxford, PA 17350.  Planning Commission has recommended approval.  This was tabled at the December meeting until comments from Twp Engineer, Chad Clabaugh were met.  The Stormwater Mgmt Agreement has been received and recorded.  Plans also needed to be signed and notarized.  Chad Clabaugh stated that we are still waiting for copies of the signed and sealed plans.  The Stormwater Mgmt plan will be recorded at the same time.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the plan for Mr.  & Mrs. Shade pending the above requirements is completed.  Timothy D. Beard III second this motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
 COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC):   Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received the current newsletter; it will be posted on the bulletin board.  There is an article and picture in the newsletter concerning the purchase of our Backhoe.
2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Kevin Moul was not present, no report was received.

3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Ron L. Weidner stated that they will be reviewing the Rails to Trails study at the next meeting.

4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master, stated that they have been working on the vehicles; handling 94 sewer calls; and have ordered extra parts for sewer pump repairs.   They have worked on cleaning the gutters; sign replacement and road repairs.
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that they installed new officers and went over expenses.  The speaker went over fire, police & EMS bandwidth – broadband compatibility.  They announced that Stephanie A. Egger had been elected as the new president of ACATO.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that their meeting is this Thursday.  They have completed the well testing for the Susquehanna River Authority.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that the final reports for the 2014 year look good.  Their next meeting will be in April.
8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that there is nothing new to report.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, from C.S. Davidson, presented his report.  CNG Fueling Station was discussed.  Chad Clabaugh and Ronald Tomasko, Attorney both stated that they have heard noting from this company.  Chad Clabaugh will do some research to see if they are still planning to proceed.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Chad can remove the Fox Meadows issue from his report.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve his report and to authorize his pursuit of CNG.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.

Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices, presented his report to the members.  Ronald Tomasko stated that he has prepared a Petition for Contempt of Court against David Lease based upon the findings from the excavation/inspection.  Route 94 Motors – he is waiting for the follow-up inspection of the rental unit for building code violations.  
Zoning Officer’s Report – Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services
The Chairman presented the monthly report form Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.  There was very little activity for the month of December.  There were two open violations.

MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:

Stephanie A. Egger stated that there were no bills due at this time.  Due to the end of the year, everything has been paid prior to this meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Ann Harman, 315 700 Road, New Oxford, PA 17350, thanked the township for putting the article in the EBACC newsletter.  She hopes that we will keep doing this.
SUPERVISOR COMMENTS:

Ron:
Hopes everyone had a Happy New Year.  Ron said that residents should be careful about locking their doors at night; there have been several robberies in our area.
Tim:
Thank you for coming and also hopes everyone had a Happy New Year.
Steph:  Wants to thank everyone for all the kind wishes and support over the past month.
Stephanie A. Egger then read the following meeting dates.
Meeting Announcements:

Township Auditors Meeting – Tuesday, January 6th @ 7:00 pm              

Next Parks & Rec Committee Meeting – Tuesday, January 13th @ 7:00 pm              

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, January 20th @ 7:00 pm
Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, April 27th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, February 2nd @ 7:00 pm

ADJOURNMENT:

Having nothing further to discuss, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to adjourn at 8:10 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

________________________________________
Deborah A. Brogan 

Secretary Hamilton Township
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